
FINAL COPY 
 
SUMMARY: Amends Chapter 25 of the Washoe County Code to impose 

a fee to be charged and collected when a passenger car 
is shared through a peer-to-peer car sharing program, 
as authorized by NRS 244A.810; and providing for other 
matters properly related thereto. 

    
 

BILL NO. ______ 
 

ORDINANCE NO. ______ 
 
TITLE: AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 25 OF THE WASHOE COUNTY 
CODE TO IMPOSE A FEE TO BE CHARGED AND COLLECTED WHEN A 
PASSENGER CAR IS SHARED THROUGH A PEER-TO-PEER CAR SHARING 
PROGRAM, AS AUTHORIZED BY 244A.810; AND PROVIDING FOR OTHER 
MATTERS PROPERLY RELATED THERETO. 
 
THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF THE COUNTY OF WASHOE DO 
ORDAIN: 
 
SECTION 1.  Section 25.600 of the Washoe County Code is hereby 
amended to read as follows: 
 
  25.600  Establishment of fee on short-term lease of rental 
cars and peer-to-peer car sharing programs; exceptions.  
 
  1.  Pursuant to the authority granted to Washoe County by NRS 
244A.810, there is hereby imposed a fee upon the lease of a 
passenger car by a short term lessor or when a shared vehicle 
that is a passenger car is shared through a peer-to-peer car 
sharing program by a shared owner and a shared vehicle driver in 
Washoe County in the amount of two percent of the total amount 
for which the passenger car was leased or the total amount for 
which the shared vehicle was shared with the shared vehicle 
driver, exclusive of any taxes or other fees imposed by a 
governmental entity. 
   (a) The words and terms used in this section have the meaning 
ascribed to them in NRS 482.053 and 482.087 and section 8 and 9 
of Senate Bill 389 from the 81st Session (2021) of the Nevada 
Legislature.   
   
  2.  The fee imposed pursuant to subsection 1 must not apply to 
replacement vehicles.  As used in this section, “replacement 
vehicle” means a vehicle that is:  
  (a)  Rented temporarily by or on behalf of a person or leased 



to a person by a facility that repairs motor vehicles or a motor 
vehicle dealer; and 
  (b)  Used by the person in place of a motor vehicle owned by 
the person that is unavailable for use because of mechanical 
breakdown, repair, service, damage or loss as defined in the 
owner’s policy of liability insurance for the motor vehicle.  
   
[Business Impact Note: No business impact statement is required 
because the amendment  establishes fees that are imposed and 
pledged by ordinance to the repayment of bonds issued to 
construct the baseball stadium. NRS 237.060(2)(d).] 

 
 
Proposed on the _____ day of ____________________, 2022. 
 
Proposed by Commissioner ______________________________. 
 
Passed on the _____ day of _________________________, 2022. 
 
Vote: 
 

Ayes: 
 
 
 

Nays: 
 
 
 

Absent: 
 
 

_________________________________ 
Chairman 
Washoe County Commission 

ATTEST: 
 
_______________________ 
County Clerk 
 
This ordinance shall be in force and effect from and after  
_____________________, 2022. 
 
 
 
 


